## Update for Royal Wootton Bassett & Cricklade Area Board

Update from	Cricklade Town Council
Date of Area Board Meeting	4 July 2018

## **Headlines/Key Issues**

- The first meeting of the new Council year took place on 14th May 2018. Mark Clarke and Angela Jensen were re-appointed as Chairman and Vice-Chairman respectively. The Planning, Conservation & Transport Committee top roles have reversed with Chris Hodgson stepping up to Chairman and John Coole becoming Vice-Chairman. Russell Osman remains in place as Chairman of the Community & Leisure Committee with Angela Jensen becoming Vice-Chairman. All will be working hard for the community over the next twelve months.
- As part of the redevelopment of the Culverhay Estate, the GreenSquare Housing Association is required by a planning condition to make a significant financial contribution towards outside space provision at the Leisure Centre. This will enable an enhanced and extended skatepark and play area to be provided. We are delighted to announce that GreenSquare have made their financial contribution well ahead of the legally due date which means that the project can progress much more quickly. The plans are currently being firmed up and will go out to tender shortly.
- Cricklade, a town with a heart!
   The Town Council awarded a grant earlier in the year to provide a training defibrillator for Cricklade. Councillors and Council Staff recently successfully completed their defibrillator training The British Heart Foundation' campaign is championed by Sarah Standing, who hopes many businesses in the town and local villages will come forward to learn how to operate defibrillators. If you would like to know more please contact the Town Council Offices 01793 751394





## Update for Royal Wootton Bassett & Cricklade Area Board